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Club Meeting - Join us!

Fritts Ford – Fleet Building 2nd Floor
7990 Auto Center Drive, Riverside, Ca

First Wednesday of the month
at 6:30 p.m.

(dark July, August, and December) 

Contact Us

Email: OBAModelA@gmail.com

Orange Blossom A Club
P. O. Box 20792

Riverside, CA  92516

Web:
OBAModelA.wsite.com/Riverside 

(Continued on Page 3)

OBA’s April had a tech 
seminar on brakes and a 
history tour through our 
namesake orange groves!

OBA Professor Marlin Brandt was at it again in April, of-
fering a much-needed and very interesting tech seminar on the 
brake system of the Model A.  Meeting at member Jeff West-
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Club Agenda
by Marlin Brandt

(909) 224-7547
Marlin.brandt@yahoo.com
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Club Actvities
(Continued from Page 1)

ley’s house, about 10 of us learned the ins and outs of 
the brake system, how to adjust them, and what to look 
out for.  Other topics included the differences between 
original style brake pads and modern ones.  Then, we 
got to get an up-close and personal look at the sys-
tem and what to watch out for thanks to Jeff who 
had put his beautiful 
coupe up on blocks to 
facilitate better view-
ing.

It should be noted 
here that the OBAs 
have been lucky to 
have gotten several 
new members over 
the past couple of 
years.  These new 
members are also 
new to the hobby, and 
as such have request-
ed tech seminars such 
as the one we had.  
Luckily, we have our own Marlin Brandt who is 
really stepping up to the plate to provide the infor-
mation for the newbies!  Thanks Marlin!

(Page 1 and Left) - The OBAs among the orange groves on 
Steve’s history tour.

(Above x2) - Lots of good information about Model A brakes 
at the OBA tech seminar on April 6 at member Jeff Westley’s 

house.

Our other ma-
jor event for the 
month was the an-
nual History Tour 
conducted by OBA 
member and lo-
cal historian Steve 
Lech.  This month, 
Steve took 6 oth-
er members on a 
cruise through the 
Arlington Heights 
area of Riverside 

which was awash in orange blossoms.  As we 
drove our Model As through the area, we took in 
the smell of the orange blossoms, a smell that was 
unforgettable to many residents and visitors to Riv-
erside in the early years.  Steve also pointed out a 
few historical facts along the way, when we could 
pull off the road and not be in danger of landing in 
an irrigation ditch!!

Everyone is welcome to join our events.  Please 
sign up and become a member and join us!!
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Vintage Car Show
Date Selected!

October 26
Riverside Elk’s Lodge

SPREAD THE WORD!!
We need EVERYONE (that means you too) to spread the word about the Vintage Car Show!

If you are going to another club’s meeting, or a car show, please consider taking some fliers with you and 
handing them out.  If you need fliers, please contact Steve Lech at rivcokid@gmail.com.

Let’s ALL make this a successful event for the Orange Blossom Model A Club!!

Please use the flier on the next page to register, or give it to someone who needs one!!
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The Show Case
Presenting the New and Novel in Things

for the Motor Car (Part 2 of 2)

By Gilland Mason - Excerpted from Touring Topics magazine, May, 1930.

Another point is that the degree of saturation of the 
wick is increased when the engine is stopped. A heavier 
charge of oil goes into the cylinders during the very first 
suction strokes of the pistons when starting.

Opening the door of the car the keeper of the Show 
Case leaned over to a point just below the instrument panel, 
turned a dial and brought in a station that was playing, “I 
love love.” Love certainly was beginning to make every-
thing spin round.

“What kind of car radio is that?” the curious visitor 
asked. “It seems to attach to the dash without cutting any 
holes through the panel. What’s this, anyway —a special 
outfit for quick installation? I’d like to ...”

But the salesman was introducing another musical note, 
this time from a double-toned horn. The note was attention 
compelling, yet pleasing to the ear. In appearance it was 
quite unusual by reason of the fact that it was made up of 
a master and a junior horn, each chromium plated. “We’ll 
have to go back to the old violin makers with their skill in 
ingeniously harmonizing and blending vibrations in order 
to understand why these vibro-balanced horns are smart-
er and better. Take your usual horn, chart the oscillations 
and you will find that the curve is jagged and irregular. A 
clear, harmonious tone, however, gives perfect uniformity 
of the oscillations. But this is not the only advantage. This 
double horn gives you full strength vibrations — and thus 
warning safety — within one or two hundredths of a sec-
ond after electrical contact is made. Furthermore, this is 
accomplished even when battery strength is low. And, the 
tone lasts!”

A feature that served to bring the shopper to his feet 
was the additional device which enables the driver to ob-
tain a continuous “high-low” signal. This is a rotary switch, 
which, incidentally, can be used where any two horns are 
employed. A tone reducer switch is another horn accessory 
which enables the driver to get two tones with one horn.

There was no music in the next offering over the Show 
Case but it said a lot. In appearance it looked like any one 
of several conventional oil filters but the truth is it’s an im-
proved type intended for replacing the usual kind.

“Here’s a filter that lives up to its name,” the specialty 
specialist was saying. “Oil enters the top direct from the oil 
pump, passes through oil inlet holes and must go through 
two filtering cups and two special fine mesh screens before 
it is free to go its way through the oil line. Even this cleaned 
oil is caught in baffle plates at the bottom of the tank so that if 
there still is any sediment this cannot swirl and get back into 
the oil stream. Any water in the oil passes through along with 
excess sediment into a lower chamber which can be drained 
off from time to time. Thus there is no need to replace entire 
cartridges since only small refills are necessary.

The outstanding feature of the filter is that it permits 
full flow of the oil yet filters it four times each trip through 
the device.

“You will now hear from your station announcer,” 
broke in the radio.

“Now what is this car radio, anyway?” demanded the 
shopper. “I’ve been thinking of trying one on my car but 
there seems to be too much fuss about it. I don’t like the 
idea of carving up the dash and ripping up the upholstery. 
If this is something easy to install, bring it out.”

“The interesting part of it is they use A.C. tubes in that 
set instead of the D.C. variety, even though it operates on 
the direct current of your storage battery,” the other ex-
plained. “That may seem like a contradiction but the point 
is the A.C. screen-grid tubes compensate for the fluctua-
tions of demand on the car’s current. They stop that pulsat-
ing which you may have noticed sometimes in other auto-
mobile radio sets. And a feature that ought to interest you 
is the fact that the loudspeaker can be removed from the car 
to entertain a crowd at an outdoor gathering or if you want 
to have it in your tent on the camping trip.”
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The keeper of the Show Case turned another trick, 
however, by lifting the hood and pointing out something 
else new in the way of top cylinder oilers when the shopper 
thought he was going to be initiated into the mysteries of 
this new radio receiver. Ordinarily the device is enclosed in 
a guard but this had been removed to show the reason why 
the oiler supplies an extra shot of oil the instant the motor 
starts.

“You’ll note that the outlet tube has a U-turn with a 
slight feed cup in it,” came the explanation. “The minute 
the engine stops there is a storage of extra oil in this turn all 
ready for injection into the engine when you are prepared 
to start. That’s one feature.

“Another is the method of oil pick-up which is very 
much like the jet of a carburetor except that the air passes 
through the jet with the fluid drawn in from outside. This 
oiler also has an air filter and screens to keep any foreign 
matter from entering the oil vapor stream. It even carries 
vibrator pins to keep the passages clean.

“Here is an oiler that does not feed by bubbling air 
through the oil. In this one the oiling is not dependent upon 
suction, which as you know usually isn’t sufficient when 

the throttle is opened wide and the engine needs oil most, 
but works on the principle of gravity feed. The variations 
in suction do not affect it and there is no difference in effi-
ciency because of the variation in the quantity of the lubri-
cant. As long as there is any oil in the container it will feed 
to the engine.”

“That sounds like music to me,” admitted the shopper. 
“And now, just so I can mix a little entertainment with all 
this practical business, let me in on the secret of this new 
radio.”

Opening the door, the salesman pointed to an affair 
about the size of a man’s hand which clamped to the right 
side of the instrument board. It carried an illuminated sta-
tion selector, two controls and a key to lock it. The shielded 
set and speaker were attached to the dash out of sight, the 
selector and volume controls being of the remote type with 
all mechanism and wiring in a single cable.

“There’s the first receiver adaptable to all cars without 
alterations in the car itself,” he enthused. “Tune in!”

And while the shopper listened the guardian of the 
amazing Show Case lost no time tuning in on the well ex-
ercised cash register.
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Officers

President = Doug Diller
Vice President = Richard Knowlton

Treasurer = Jeff Collopy
Secretary = Linda Brandt 

Board of Directors

Marlin Brandt
Norma Collopy

Dennis Ruh
Ken Skog

Committee Directors

Facebook = Barry O’Conner
MAFCA Restorer = Gary Struempf

Member Roster = Debby Phillips
Newsletter Editor = Steve Lech

Sunshine = Norma Collopy
Tours/Events = Marlin Brandt

Website = Marlin Brandt
Merchandise = Carol Bromley

Vintage Car Show = Steve Lech
Christmas Party = Richard Knowlton

Your Club

President’s Message

OBAModelA.wsite.com/Riverside

Hello all.  In lieu of my message, I thought I would for-
ward the First Quarter SCRG message from Bob Moore.

President’s message 
By Bob Moore

For several years now, I have felt the need to get the 
Southern California Regional Group (SCRG) to a posi-
tion where it could play a more vital role in supporting 
the Chapters and the Model A hobby in Southern Califor-
nia.  Following Covid, which put a damper on the annual 
SCRG meetings, and at the request of Marline and Elaine 
Perry, who wished to retire from their leadership roles, 
I and some others organized a Chapter Representatives 
meeting at the Orange County Pancake Breakfast in 2023, 
14 of the 24 Chapters in the Southern California Region 
were present.

I have attended many Central California Regional 
Group weekends, which were always wonderful and well 

attended.  The knowledge that if we could hold one in our 
own backyard, the Southern California Chapters and the 
hobby would benefit was my motivation to get involved.

It has been almost one year since I, David Frazer, and 
Bob Reeves stepped up to assume officer positions.  Our 
charge was to lead the SCRG to become a more active 
organization.  Since then, we established goals for the 
SCRG, had them reviewed by the Chapter Representa-
tives and held a survey to determine if they were OK; 
they were, and we established a website.  The goals for 
the SCRG are as follows:

1.    To improve communication between and among 
the Chapters and serve as a conduit for the exchange of 
ideas, information and schedules.

2.    To encourage joint activities and tours among 
Chapters.

(continued on page 8)
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Treasurer’s Corner
by Jeff Collopy

	 Want to join the club? Ask Jeff Collopy, treasurer, for an application. Club annual dues are $20 for one 
person, $25 for two in the same household. Name tag included your first year.
	 Meeting raffles: 50/50. The winner gets half the pot! * Drive your Model A get raffle ticket and you may 
win $10.00 * Attend the meeting wear your name badge raffle - you may win $10.00.
	 Club members: FREE --- FIVE 50/50 raffle tickets when you bring a friend that joins the club.
	 Club logo clothing is available at the club website at: www.outletshirts.com.
	 $5.00 Club logo license plate toppers. Car Badge (metal) - $25.00
	 $20.00 Club logo car magnets (1 pair) use them at club tours on your Model A or modern car.
	 Contact Jeff regarding embroidery of jackets and shirts. $35 back and $10 for front including first name.

  

Car Badge (metal) for radiator 
$25.00 One Pair of Magnetic Signs 

for Cars = $20 per set

Sunshine Report
by Norma Collopy

Happy May Day to all. 
 
This month we celebrate 5 of our members birthdays and 2 anniversaries.  The members adding another candle to 
their birthday cakes are:  Tommy Jahn, Jim Johnson, Tina Welch, Jeff Westley and Judy Kanouse.  Couples cele-
brating their anniversaries are:  James and Bambi Cameron and Richard and Susan Knowlton.  Happy Birthday 
and Happy Anniversary to all.

Sadly, on March 31st, we lost another one of our long-time members.  Jerry Miller was a huge car enthusiast and 
owned many model A’s and race cars throughout his lifetime.  A beautiful celebration of life was held April 23rd 
at the First United Methodist Church on Brockton.  This is the same church that Jerry and his wife Georgia were 
married.  Five of our club members drove their A’s to the service.  His family was most appreciative, and I have 
attached a copy of their thank you.  Rudy Perez was present and he reminisced about Jerry and the car he purchased 
from him, which he still owns to this day.  It was a ‘31 Special Delivery 255A full wood body panel truck.  Because 
of the limited production of 848 there are only 10 of them surviving to this day.  Rudy Perez wrote an article about 
Jerry for the Restorer Magazine in 2013, July/August, Vol 58 issue 2.  It was titled “ A Special Man of His Word.”  
Rest in Peace Jerry.
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3.    To support the MAFCA parent organization by 
assisting and coordinating MAFCA special meetings and 
gatherings.

4.    To encourage Chapters to hold a Regional Event 
over a number of days with a variety of activities, includ-
ing an annual meeting of the SCRG.  These Regional 
Meets should be open to anyone with an interest in Model 
A Fords.  The SCRG would provide financial assistance in 
the form of gifts and loans as approved by a majority vote 
of the Chapter Representatives for those meets.

5.    To provide advice to individual Chapters, promote 
and enhance the growth and development of the hobby of 
Model A Ford preservation, and invite hobbyists to join 
and participate at the chapter level.

At the initial meeting in 2023, it was obvious that not 
one of the Chapters were interested in sponsoring a Re-
gional Group activity.  However, the most significant ex-
pression of lack of interest in the SCRG was the response 
to our initial interactive membership meeting on ZOOM, 
which focused on building club membership.  Only one 
person of the nineteen who were invited joined the meet-
ing.  Doug Diller was that person and he assumed the po-
sition of Vice President. 

The present: The bottom line is that the SCRG needs 
additional volunteers to join us as “officers at large.”  The 
current officers have agreed to stay on.  Still, we need to 
expand the officer group to include members who believe 
that the SCRG can be beneficial to all the Chapters in 
Southern California.  For the SCRG to continue as a vi-
able organization, we need additional people to bring us 
their enthusiasm, contacts, ideas and love of this wonder-
ful hobby.

What does “officer at large” entail?  It entails meeting 
on ZOOM every 4-6 weeks with the other officers to de-
cide on what we can do to provide something meaningful 
to the Southern California Chapters.  We are not scheming 
to have our new helpers organize a multi-day event: Far 
from that!  The next meeting of the SCRG Chapter Rep-
resentatives, who are the Board Members of SCRG, will 
be held at the Orange County Pancake Breakfast, where I 
will ask for people to join me.

Thank you.

President’s Message (cont.)
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Meeting Minutes
by Linda Brandt (Charlene Skog substituting)

Orange Blossom A’s, May 1, 2024
●	 Meeting Called to order @ 6:31
●	 Pledge of Allegiance: Doug Diller
●	 Members Present:  14
●	 Guests: none

Director’s Reports
●	 President’s comments:  Doug talked about  the Orange County Pancake Breakfast.  Five Model A’s were able to 

attend Gerry Miller’s funeral.  His family sent a thank you to the club for attending. 
●	 Secretary’s Report:  Linda Brandt - Linda thanked Charlene for taking notes at the April meeting.  April  min-

utes in the newsletter approved with the addition of meeting adjourned time as 7:30.  
●	 Treasurer’s Report:  Jeff Collopy (not present) no report
●	 Newsletter Report: Steve Lech asked for any suggestions.  Doug suggested that we add asking for anyone that 

can help provide refreshments for June and October. 
●	 Sunshine Report:  no report
●	 Directory Report:   directories are available at the meetings, or see Debby Phillips. 
●	 Tour Director:  Marlin Brandt

○	 Discussion of future events.  Sign in sheets were provided for Carburetor Tech Seminar, May 11; Inland 
Empire Military Museum, May 19; Corona Heritage Antiques with Temecula A’s, June 1; Mystery Tech 
Seminar, June 22; Club Picnic at Hunter Hobby Park, July 14; and club breakfast at Corky’s in Perris, 
July 27.  

○	 There are 3 potential Veteran’s Day parades that we could attend.  Riverside, Redlands, and Jurupa Val-
ley.   The club decided to register for the Riverside City parade which is scheduled for November 9, and 
James Cameron said that he would check into registering for the Redlands parade which will most likely 
be November 11.  

●	 Car Show Update: Steve Lech - Steve has flyers and sign up sheets ready for all shifts.  Rick needs more trophy 
toppers.

●	 Merchandise Report: Carole Bromley - no report
Presentation: 

○	 Linda Brandt shared a collection of “Good Old Days” magazines.  This is a nostalgia magazine that has 
articles sent in by readers and reprints old advertisements and cartoons.  Linda’s collection ranges from 
the 1970s to 1990s.  

Old/New Business:
○	  If anyone is interested in giving input to SCRG, contact Doug and he will let you know when the Zoom 

meetings will be.  An article about the car show trophies written by Steve and Gary will be coming out 
in MAFCA’s Flying Quail Newsletter.

Opportunities 
●	 Model A Driver: Ken Skogg
●	 Name Tag: Tom Jahn (not present)
●	 Opportunity Drawing: Ed Ballantyne
●	 Refreshments provided by Knowlton and Diller
●	 Meeting Adjourned @ 7:27
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Our 
Sponsors 
Thank you to Marie Fritts and 
Fritts Ford as our major club 

sponsor 

 

Your OBA Newsletter
Editorial Staff:

Meet my two assistants - Ida Noe and Jenny Sequá.  They 
are traveling in their Model A and want to hear from you!  
Do you have information for the OBA newsletter?  Ideas?  
Comments?  Concerns?  Just e-mail us!

rivcokid@gmail.com 
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Items needed

(We need a second person/family to help with refresh-
ments for the June and October meetings.  If you can as-

sist, please let Doug Diller know at:
OBAModelA@gmail.com)

Trophy Toppers

(Trophy guru Rick Perez needs used vintage 
auto parts for trophy toppers.  Brass-era stuff 
is especially needed.  Any small Model A or 
other vintage auto parts, working or not, and 
used for trophy toppers.  If you have some 
stuff lying around and want to give them to a 
good cause instead of just tossing them, please 
let Rick know at: OBAModelA@gmail.com)
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Upcoming Meeting Dates to Remember!

June 5, 2024 = Regular Monthly Meeting - Fritts Ford

July - August = No Meeting

September 4, 2024 = Regular Monthly Meeting - Fritts Ford

October 2, 2024 = Regular Monthly Meeting - Fritts Ford

October 26 - VINTAGE CAR SHOW!!

Orange Blossom Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 20792
Riverside, CA  92516


